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WOODLANDS MEDICAL PRACTICE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
A forum for patients to express their views and opinions to help deliver the best possible healthcare.
MINUTES of a meeting of the Patients’ Forum, held at the Woodlands Medical Practice, Chadderton Health Centre, on Thursday, 5th October 2017, at 6.30 p.m. 

PRESENT: There were 18 members present, as follows: Lynda Cleary, Jose Cosgrove, Elaine Earley, Diane Gammons, Peter Gammons, Peter Matthews, Fil S Moore, Irene Murray, Maureen Scott, Barbara Smithies, John Stopforth, Christine Stopforth, Trevor Taplin, Chris Turner, Stepahnie Waters-Singleton, Ann Woolstenhulme, Mary A Varey and Isobel Wilson. Peter Gammons was in the Chair, with Peter Matthews as Secretary.

IN ATTENDANCE: There were three members of the Practice present, as follows: Dr S Kenyon, Dr Z Bhatti and Matthew Cooper (Practice Manager). 
1. APOLOGIES: Apologies for absence were received from Muriel Barlow, Alan Barthram, Margaret Brereton, Peter Hawksworth, Sue Marley, Connie Morris, David Pickering, Joyce Pickering, Stanley Roberts, Peter Hawksworth, Gareth Thompson and Val Shaw. Apologies for absence were also received Dr O S Ibezim and Jane Higginson (Senior Practice Nurse).
2. MINUTES: The Minutes of the previous meeting, held on Thursday, 4th May 2017, were read AGREED as a correct record.

3. MATTERS ARISING: There were no matters arising from the Minutes.
4. PRACTICE NEWS & UPDATE: The Practice Manager REPORTED that, following the retirement of Dr Ian Wilkinson as Senior Partner GP, his position as Senior Partner had been taken by Dr Susan Kenyon. Dr A S Kumar had retired as a Practice GP on 31st July 2017, with a Farewell Presentation being held on Saturday, 12th August 2017. 
Dr Z Bhatti had been appointed to the Practice as a new full-time GP from Monday, 3rd July 2017, with Dr O S Ibezim being appointed as a further salaried GP from 8th August 2017. Dr S Moedine was to leave the Practice as a GP at 31st October 2017. 
The Chair welcomed Dr Bhatti and Dr Ibezim and wished them well as GPs in the Practice. The best wishes of the Patients’ Forum were extended to Dr S Moedine in her new post.
The Practice Manager TABLED for information a copy of the revised Surgery Timetable for each GP in the Practice. (Copy attached to the Minutes in the Minute Book). It was noted that the surgery appointments were available between 7.30 a.m. and 6 p.m. 
5. NATIONAL GP PATIENT SURVEY: The Practice Manager PRESENTED the results of the National GP Patient Survey conducted by Ipsos Mori on behalf of NHS England. The aim of the Survey was to assess patients’ experience of healthcare services provided by GP surgeries, including experience of access to surgeries, making appointments, the quality of care received, satisfaction with opening hours and experience of out-of-hours services. The results of the Survey revealed that the Practice performed much better than average in all areas, both nationally and locally. For further information, please visit the website at www.england.nhs.uk/statistics/statistical-work-areas/gp-patient-survey).  
6. HEALTH CHECKS: The Practice Manager REPORTED that, as part of a new service being established within NHS Oldham, health checks were now being offered to those patients over the age of 65 years in addition to those over the age of 75. The aim of such health checks was to detect any potential ill-health issues and take action accordingly by referring them to the appropriate medical service and support. (For further information, please visit the Practice website).
7. FLU CLINICS: The Practice Manager REPORTED that the annual programme of flu clinics was currently open to all eligible patients in the Practice, with clinics to be held on the following Saturdays, 30th September, 7th October, 14th October and 4th November 1917, between 8.30 and 11.30 p.m. The presence of members of the Patients’ Forum at the flu clinics was very much appreciated.
8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS: Among the items of any other business were the following:
a) ELECTRONIC PRESCRIPTION SERVICE: In response to a query, the Practice Manager confirmed that when using the Electronic Prescription Service the choice of pharmacy to be used was that of the patient, not the pharmacist.
b) FACEBOOK: In response to a query, the Practice Manager confirmed that the Practice now had a presence on Facebook at Woodlands Medical Practice, Oldham. 

c) PLACES OF WELCOME: The Secretary REPORTED that, as part of a national initiative, Places of Welcome were being established in the local area, with the aim of establishing a network of hospitality provided by local bodies, such as churches and community groups. (For further information, please visit the website at www.placesofwelcome.org).
9. DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS: Following discussion, it was AGREED that the next meetings of the Patients’ Forum would be held on Thursday, 1st February, 3rd May and 4th October 2018.                                                           
Peter Matthews (Secretary).  
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